Mark Keppel High SChOO|

Student Bulletin Friday January 19th, 2024
Bell Schedule - All Periods

“Great minds discuss ideas; average minds discuss events; small minds discuss people.”
— Eleanor Roosevelt

ATHLETIC
Athletic Events: Week of Jan. 15th-Jan. 20th, 2024
Show school spirit and pride; attend sporting events.
Check MKHS website for all scheduled games

e Medical Clearance Paperwork must be cleared in order to try-out or participate in any sport. If
you are currently in a sport, you can try-out after your season is over.

e Boys Volleyball tryouts will be on Wednesday and Thursday (Jan 24-25) from 6-8:30pm in the
Old Gym. All athletes must have physical clearance from the nurse's office in order to try out. If
you have any questions please contact Coach Chu.

e Attention Fall and Winter Girl Athletes, if you are interested in trying out for the swim team,
please contact Coach Perez.

MKHS Athletic Webpage: mkhs.org (Athletics Tab)
MKHS Athletic Remind/Code: @mkhsat or Text 81010

Friday, January 19th - Regular Schedule - All Periods
e Boys’ Basketball - All Levels @ San Gabriel - Games Begin 4PM - Early Dismissal 2:15PM - Bus
Leaves 2:45PM

e Girls’ Frosh/Soph Basketball vs San Gabriel - 4PM - Aztec Arena - Early Dismissal 3PM
e Girls’ JV Basketball vs San Gabriel - 5:30PM - Aztec Arena - No Early Dismissal
e Girls’ Varsity Basketball vs San Gabriel - 7PM - Aztec Arena - No Early Dismissal
e Cheer @ San Gabriel - 7PM - No Early Dismissal - Bus Leaves 5:30PM
Saturday, January 20th
e Boys’ & Girls’ Varsity Wrestling @ Montebello - Almont League Finals - gAM - Bus Leaves
6AM
GIRLS BASKETBALL

Exciting News for MKHS Girls Basketball! Annie Ye, a standout senior on our basketball team, has
been nominated for the prestigious McDonald’s All American Games. This event is renowned
nationwide, showcasing the top high school basketball talent, both boys and girls. Being nominated
for this elite game is an incredible achievement, as only 24 girls will be chosen from across the
country. We are immensely proud of Annie and would like to celebrate her accomplishment.
Congratulations, Annie!

KOREAN EXCHANGE STUDENTS

Today is the Korean Exchange students' first day of classes at MKHS! They will be here until January
29th. If you see them around campus, please say hello and welcome them!


https://www.brainyquote.com/authors/eleanor-roosevelt-quotes
https://www.mkhs.org/apps/pages/index.jsp?uREC_ID=62615&type=d&pREC_ID=2369294

POWERTIME

TO ALL STUDENTS do not forget to log into Adaptive Scheduler to select locations for next
week’s POWER Time.

BOOKROOM

ATTENTION! Students who have not yet had their ID picture taken - time is running out. If you want to be in
this year's yearbook, you must come to the Bookroom as soon as possible to be included . . .
—Ms Miller

SPRING SHOWCASE - MEAN GIRLS

Our MEAN GIRLS production is starting a new promotion campaign this week and asking all
students and staff to wear pink on Wednesdays. We will be doing this from now through the end
of the show which is March 16.

Additionally, we have ordered mean girls T-shirts and will be selling them in the Student Bank
starting next week. But any pink will do!

MENTAL HEALTH MONDAY
Join us for our "Mental Health Monday Lunch Table":

Counselors will be out in Palm Court on Monday, January 29, 2024, during lunch with mental
health resources on campus to learn ways to get organized for this new semester. Make sure to stop
by for some goodies and resources. Stop by, say Hi, and pick up resources and information
about mental health and organizational skills.

YEARBOOK

HEY SENIORS! It's finally time for you to submit your senior quotes. We sent out a Google Form
that is due on Friday, January 26th. Make sure to keep your senior quotes short, sweet and most
importantly, appropriate to ensure that they get included in the Yearbook.

CLASS OF 2024

Attention Seniors:

1. Mark your calendar for next Tuesday, 1/23. Academic Apparel vendor will be at school to sale
Graduation Cap & Gown. The will be here at Palm Court during lunch, and after school until 5
PM.

2. The SGV Municipal Water District, in collaboration with the Conservation & Education Team
(CET), proudly introduces the Scholar Dollar Program, a visionary initiative aimed at
enhancing educational prospects for young minds. This exclusive program is accessible to high
school seniors residing within the SGVMWD service area. CET will award scholarships to high
school seniors who are planning on attending a two- or four-year, or technical college in the
next academic year.

Four students will be selected annually to receive $1,000, payable to an educational institution
upon proof of enrollment.

For further details about the Scholar Dollar Program and to access the application form, please
click here to view our informative program flyer.

Application deadline is February 15, 2024 by 4:30 p.m.


https://pwagcet.org/wp-content/uploads/2023/09/Scholar-Dollar-Program-Flyer_WEB_FINAL_2024.pdf

COLLEGE & CAREER CENTER

1. Welcome back Aztecs, to start the New Year our College & Career Center will be hosting the
following presentations:

e 1/18 TODAY - Harvard College
e 1/30 - Northern Arizona University
e 2/01-U.S. Air Force Academy

Stop by & sign up with Ms. Hernandez

2. Ifyou received a Work Permit during semester 1, now is the time to renew your permit. Work
permits will expire on January 16, 2024. A new Work Permit application must be completed
prior to the expiration date.

Reminder: If you are working AND under the age of 18 years, you must have a valid Work
Permit filed with your employer. Visit the College & Career Center for more information.

FOOD RECOVERY

Did you know the United States discards more food than any other country in the world: nearly 60
million tons — 120 billion pounds — every year. That’s estimated to be almost 40 percent of the entire
US food supply. In an effort to not let food go to waste. We have bins placed by the end of the
checkout lines. Place unopened items you do not want into the bin. This is a way for us to fight
against food waste and give what we can back to the food bank in our community. Please do not put
trash in these bins.

LOST & FOUND

The Student Support Services office has a metal cabinet with lost & found items. Items that are not
picked up will be removed at the end of each month.

LUNCH

REMINDER to all students that food delivery or drop off on campus is not allowed.
For the health and safety of all students, the Alhambra Unified School District enforces a No Food
Drop-Off Policy. The staff will not accept food to be dropped off for students. If you have any
questions, please contact Student Support Services. Thank you.

STUDENT PARKING

Students can only park their vehicles using the baseball parking lot and on the left side facing
Hellman. The right side, closest to the school, is reserved for visitors. Parking spaces are limited, and
it’s first come first served. The front lot will be closed at 7:30 AM

STUDENT BANK
Student Bank Hours:

* Monday : 8:00 a.m.- 4:00 p.m.

* Tuesday: 8:00 a.m. -4:00 p.m.

* Wednesday: 12:00 p.m. -4:00 p.m.
* Thursdays: 8:00 a.m.- 4:00 p.m.
* Friday: 8:00 a.m.-4:00 p.m.

Please note the student bank is closed today and will resume next week.



